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General Comment 

I have worked with senior immigrants for over 14 years, and I am extremely concerned about the 
dearth of written & oral translation in the proposed regulations. The 10% threshold for translation 
and oral interpretation of private plan materials in the internal review and appeals contexts is 
much too low. As a legal services attorney, I have always worked with low income seniors in 
immigrant communities. I have seen what happens to seniors who can not get the information they 
need in their own language - they experience loss of services, miss essential medications, and 
have to deal with medical bills. All this is stressful and confusing, and have serious consequences 
for our elderly. Oral interpretation shoudl ALWAYS be available. For written translation, please 
follow the recommendations of NSCLC: "5% of the plan's population or 500 persons in plan's 
service area" for large group plans, and 25% of population for small plans.

PUBLIC SUBMISSION 

As of: July 26, 2011 
Received: July 25, 2011 
Status: Pending_Post 
Tracking No. 80ecae87 
Comments Due: July 25, 2011
Submission Type: Web

Page 1 of 1

7/26/2011file://L:\ACA Comments\2719 amendment\EBSA-2010-0019-DRAFT-0123.html


